Parochial Organizations.

WOMEN'S CHAPTER.

President, Mrs. Williams; Vice-President, Mrs. Beatty; Treasurer, Mrs. W. Lawrence; Secretary, Miss Ir vine. No. of members, 31: Regular meeting first Monday in the month.

WOMEN'S AUXILIARY.

President, Mrs. Williams; Vice-President, Mrs. Lawrence; Treasurer, Mrs. Burton; Recording Secretary, Miss Hay; Corresponding-Secretary, Miss Dent. Members of the local Board of Management, Mrs. Beatty and Mrs. Buckingham. No of members, 27.

BROTHERHOOD OF ST. ANDREW.

President, the Rector; Lay Director, Mr. Chris. McLellan; Secretary, Mr. Marchant; Treasurer, Mr. H. W. Copus; Chairman of Reception Committee, Mr Alf. Johnson. Time of meeting, the first and third Monday in the month.

DISTRICT VISITORS.

President. Mrs. Beatty; Treasurer, Mrs. Johnson; Secretary, Mrs. Wm. Smith. Regular meeting last Thursday in the month.

YOUNG WOMEN'S GUILD.

President, Miss B. Hesson; Vice-President, Miss Carpenter; Secretary, Miss E M. Smith; Treasurer, Miss S. Watson. Executive Committee, Misses Burritt, Spencer and Fuller Time and place of meeting, every Monday evening from 7 to 9 o'clock p.m.

KING'S DAUGHTERS.

No of members, 27. Leader, Mrs. Mooney. Time of meeting, every Tuesday at 7 30 p.m.

Marish Register.

BAPTISMS.

Jan. 14. Anna Irene Tobin, Ontario st.

Jan. 21 Elizabeth Sophia Dempsey, Ellice.

Jan. 21, Daniel Leslie Dempsey, Downie, Gore.

MARRIAGES.

Cox-Sayers: On Jan. 31st, Frederick William Cox to Margaret Isabella Sayers, both of this city.

BURIALS.

Jan. 9, Henry Newcombe, Romeo st., in Avondale Cemetery. Jan. 17, Henry Edward Macfarlane, William st., in Sherbrook, P. Q.

General Parish Rews.

We are glad to welcome among us Mr. E. C. Dean, who has been engaged on the staff of The BEACON. Mr. Dean has already joined our choir, is a member of the Brotherhood of St. Andrew and generally a good worker in the church.

On Tuesday, Jan. 30th, the choir was hospitably entertained by Mr. W. C. Young, the Choir Master.

The music throughout January has been exceptionally good in all our services. We are only voicing the soutiment of the congregation in expressing both to Mr. Young and the choir our appreciation of their labor of love.

A very pleasant surprise awaited the Rector and the District Visitors in the offertory on Tuesday, any 28th. It was an anonymous donation of \$10.00 to the Poor Fund. Here was a truly Christian spirit

The Sunday School till continues to make, on the whole, satisfactory progress. The attendance has been very good—always above 270, once 291. But as yet we have not reached the 300.

Mr. Yorick has kindly consented to train the children in appropriate Hymns and Chants for Easter Day, when their next quarterly service will be held. The practices will be on Wednesdays, in the Chapel, from 4:30 to 5:10 p.m., and on Sundays at 2:30 p.m., before Sunday School.

We are glad to announce the accession of Mr. Wilkins, of Albert St. to the staff of the Sunday school. May be be blessed in his work, and may many others follow his example. We still want four MEN in the Sunday school, before our school can be considered well-equipped with teachers.

After the very disastrous month of December, we are glad to report much less sickness throughout the parish for the month of January.

The anniversary of the establishment of our local circle of King's Daughters will be held on Feb. 22, when Mrs. Tilley, of London, Dominion Secretary of the Order, will be present to address them and the public upon matters connected with their work. We hope our congregation will show their appreciation of the admirable and unselfish efforts of our own circle by coming in large numbers to this anniversary.